Minutes
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting
Thursday, November 8", 2012, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson

9:00 to 11:00 am

Present: Bonny Eisner, Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Dan Gaddis, Jim Tefft
Public Works: Ryan Chapman

Members of the Public: Mike Berry
Public Comment: Some concerns were expresses about the two way stop at Hettrick and Willow
Old Business

1. Willow Interchange Update —
Discussed the ribbon cutting ceremony. Bonnie Eisner recommended that SCAC send a letter of
thanks to Dale Ramey.
2. Viva Update
The Viva residents will have a meeting with the County on November 13 to discuss their concerns
about the wharehousing situation.
3. South County Circulation Update.
Report will be going to the Board of Supervisors for approval shortly.
4. Status of Corridor Study
Ryan Chapman is hoping for a Public Draft will be available in about three weeks.
a. Status of traffic control at Mary and Juniper
Data has been acquired and is being processed. Hopefully a report will be available in a few weeks.

New Business

| Post Willow Road opening traffic monitoring plan.
Ryan has several traffic counts scheduled. Travel time studies will also be done. Ryan is working
with CalTrans to get heavy truck traffic off of Division which should help with the Tefft traffic
congestion.

2. Code Compliance has found that an unpermitted parking lot exists at the Swapmeet will Public Works be involved with that.
This falls under County Planning.

3. Request to change the stop signs to yield signs on the Black Lake Canyon Drive at the

traffic circle in Knollwood making it a true traffic circle.

Ryan will contact the HOA for compliance. If it does not prove to be a problem with them he will take
it to the BOS

4. A proposal to improve Hetrick from Pomeroy to the existing paved Hettrick alignment.
This is not something that Public Works has the resources to take on at this time.

Next Meeting December 13", 2012. If there is not a pressing need for a meeting we will cancel it.



